
M90 Diversion via Forth Road
Bridge to be trialled

On  Saturday  30  January  motorists
using the M90 at Queensferry will
be  diverted  over  the  Forth  Road
Bridge in the first trial of the
emergency diversion to include live
traffic.
This builds on an earlier trial held in December, which
tested the implementation of traffic management without
diverting live traffic onto the route.
Traffic will initially be diverted via Kincardine Bridge from
22:00  on  Friday  29  January  while  emergency  crossovers
connecting the Forth Road Bridge to the motorways on either
side of the bridge are opened up.

The diversion via Forth Road Bridge is expected to be fully
operational by 06:00 on Saturday morning at the latest.

All traffic will then use the Forth Road Bridge until 22:00 on
Saturday  night,  when  traffic  will  again  be  diverted  via
Kincardine  Bridge  while  the  motorway  over  the  Queensferry
Crossing is reopened.

The Queensferry Crossing is expected to reopen by 06:00 on
Sunday morning at the latest, when the Forth Road Bridge will
resume its normal role as a public transport corridor.

Chris Tracey, BEAR Scotland’s South East Unit Bridges Manager,

https://theedinburghreporter.co.uk/2021/01/m90-diversion-via-forth-road-bridge-to-be-trialled/
https://theedinburghreporter.co.uk/2021/01/m90-diversion-via-forth-road-bridge-to-be-trialled/


said:

“The Forth Road Bridge continues to fulfil an important role
as  a  public  transport  corridor,  however  it  is  now  also
available to provide additional resilience as an emergency
diversion route for motorway traffic, should the Queensferry
Crossing have to close for an extended period.

“We carried out an initial test of this process in December
and are now ready to trial the full diversion, with motorway
traffic running on the Forth Road Bridge.

“It should be noted that emergency diversions over the Forth
Road  Bridge  will  normally  only  be  implemented  overnight,
outside peak periods. This is because the process involves
laying large numbers of cones and signs, stopping traffic on
the M90 and A90, and moving roadside barriers to connect the
bridge directly to the motorways north and south of the Forth.
This  takes  several  hours  and  would  cause  significant
additional  disruption  to  traffic  during  busy  periods.

Queensferry Crossing
“We will also only divert traffic via the Forth Road Bridge if
the Queensferry Crossing is forecast to remain closed for
longer than the time it takes to set up the diversion. I would
ask motorists to remember that there is a 40mph speed limit on
the Forth Road Bridge, and high wind restrictions are more
likely due to its lack of wind-shielding.

“There are also no hard shoulders on the Forth Road Bridge –
if you break down please remain in your vehicle and our on-
site recovery team will get to you as soon as possible.”

Information  on  bridge  status,  high  wind  restrictions  and
current  weather  conditions  is  available  on  the  website
www.theforthbridges.org.  Operational  updates  are  shared  on
Twitter via @SETrunkRoads.

http://www.theforthbridges.org/


Real  time  journey  information  is  available  from  Traffic
Scotland  on  www.trafficscotland.org,  Twitter  at
@trafficscotland or the mobile site my.trafficscotland.org.
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